
 
   
To: COMO Dean McFarren, Curtis Han, COS, CDR Keenan,  D11N Bd & Staff 
 
From: Sue Fry, ASC-SF 
Date  12 February 2021 
 
Re: ASC-SF Activity 
 
 
 
 
Activities 
 

• Communications with AUXLO Lt. Cruz and incoming trainee ENS Connell  
• Attended Sector SF virtual “Call Hands” meetings on Fridays 
• Received AUC Reports from 2 Station areas 
• Received an AUC Report on an updated Gap Analysis from W. Sumner covering 

Station Bodega Bay and their need for Auxiliary assistance. 
• Learned of the transfer of CMC Phadra Hooker from Sector San Francisco to D11, to be 

with ADM Penoyer’s staff. 
 

We will miss Master Chief Hooker at Sector SF, but she will be a great addition to ADM 
Penoyer’s staff.  Plus she will be around to support Sector SF. 
Her relief will be Master Chief Travis Cutler, who has an AET rating and is attending the US 
Army Sergeant Majors Academy and will be graduating in June. 
 
Sector continues to be very active in the Bay with the Chevron spill in the Richmond area 
and is just now winding down mitigation activities. 
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